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Dr. Mary Wearn, Professor of English, Assistant Provost for Academic Planning & Policy 
 
 
Call to Order and Approval of Minutes and Agenda 
 
Dr. Frazier called the meeting to order at 10am. He thanked everyone for attending and provided 
some reminder of procedure. 
 
Dr. Frazier called for a motion to approve the minutes from the last meeting (October 6, 2017) as 
amended with a typo correction. Dr. Spaid made the motion, and Dr. Scordato seconded. There was 
no discussion, and the motion was approved. 
 

Dr. Frazier called for a motion to approve the Agenda. Dr. Spaid made the motion, and Dr. Beasley 
seconded. There was no discussion, and the motion was approved. 
 
Report from Dr. Blake 
 
Dr. Blake had two main points to present concerning personnel and spring enrollment. He 
announced that today (11/3) was the deadline to apply for the position of Acting Vice Provost of 
Student Success (Dr. Bedwell’s replacement upon her retirement in December). He announced that 
the committee would likely meet next week to begin reviewing applications. 
 
Dr. Blake announced that he met with Dr. Sullivan, and they agreed to activate dates for Provost 
candidates to visit campus, preferably over the next six weeks. The dates already announced are 
provisional. Dr. Blake also stated that it was more important to get the right person for the job than 
getting someone in place by January 2, the ideal start date.   
 
Dr. Blake also announced that so far Spring registration has had a healthy start. He referred to an 
email sent earlier that noted that enrollment between this and the previous fall was down 
somewhere around 4 ½ to 5 percent. Second session registration was up, and Spring was close to 
flat. Credit hours are slightly up, but headcount is slightly down (so far). He hope to maintain the 
momentum. 
 
A question was asked about the website survey, and Dr. Blake answered that the survey was in the 



The third item dealt with the Academic Assembly. There were five motions.  
First, was the motion to change the name from Academic Assembly to University Assembly.  
Second was the motion concerning the purpose of the Assembly.  
Third was a change in the membership number for a call vote.  
Fourth was a change in the meeting time and purpose of the Assembly. 
Fifth was a change in clarifying committee calls. This item was still under review. 
 
He also noted the need to change the bylaws of the Faculty Senate because they don’t currently 
align with the Handbook, and the need to create an ad hoc committee to get the revision done this 
academic year, so that it’s in place for next year. 
 
The question was asked if the fifth item was under review, had the other four passed? The answer 
was affirmative.  
 
Dr. Wallace followed up asking to what the change in the purpose of the Assembly referred? The 
answer was that it was more a change in the wording, expanding the membership to staff as well, 
and giving other committees not on the standard roster an opportunity to be involved. 
Dr. Patillo added that the Assembly still has veto power over the Senate. 
 
 
Dr. Taylor brought several proposals from the Academic Affairs Committee.  
 
Dr. Frazier called for a motion to address the first two proposals from the Academic Affairs 
Committee (P-AVIA-01-AA-2017-2018 and P-AVIA-02-AA-2017-2018) together. Ms. Henry made 



Dr. Swenson made a motion to address M-PY-ITEC-01-AA-2017-2018. Dr. Cantwell presented this 
proposal which would drop the GRE as a requirement for admissions into graduate IT programs. 
The GRE had been waived for some student with provisional admittance, and many similar 
programs don’t require the GRE or are dropping it as a requirement. Dr. Cantwell noted that the IT 
faculty approved of the idea as they did not see the GRE as a good indicator for student success. He 
pointed out that this proposal was not an indicator or recommendation for other graduate 
programs, and that each school has its own autonomy.  The question was asked if the GPA 
requirement in the proposal was a standard shared by other schools? Dr. Cantwell responded that it 
can vary across the state and country depending on the school and market, although some, 
including our main competition at Kennesaw State, do have a similar requirement. The motion 
passed.  
 
New Business 
 
Dr. Wearn presented on two issues concerning enrollment and advising. First, she emphasized the 
need for faculty advisors to use MyDegree, because soon this system will become the standard for 
assessing compliance and financial aid. She pointed out that the system must be updated with the 
new catalog, and that the scribing was done by people, which could introduce human error. 
Advisors need to let Dr. Wearn or the Registrar’s Office know if-when problems are found. Any 
question could be directed to either Dr. Wearn or the Registrar.  
 
Dr. Wearn also announced that new federal Financial Aid guidelines would no longer cover courses 
in an “indicated major”, and if faculty advisors had an advisee with a letter stating that was their 
status, to refer the student to the professional advising staff who have been briefed on how to work 
with these students. 
 
Dr. Wearn announced a the piloting of a new program, “Summer Scholars”, a themed academic 
program that this summer would examine “the Georgia Surreal” with courses in English, History, 
Sociology, and Art. The goal is to start to market towards high academic achievers who might apply 
for fall admissions, and to start building a scholarly culture. The program would consist of 4 online 
weeks, followed by 4 residential weeks. While in residence students would also have a field trip 
every week. The goal is to have 20 students based in Macon, and 20 in Cochran. If students pass the 
program with a high enough GPA, they can gain automatic admittance to the Honors program upon 
enrolling in the fall. Dr. Wearn stated that any ideas for recruitment would be welcome, especially 
from anyone with connections with the home-schooling community. 
 
The question was asked for clarification if the Macon dorms filled every year? The answer is that 
they are hard to get into. The follow-up was posed whether building more dorms would help with 
recruiting? Dr. Wearn said yes, and that concentrating on a scholarly university culture would help 
as well. The program will function as a living learning community, and give participants the options 
of keeping their bed in the dorms if they enroll in the fall.  
Dr. Wallace asked when the application deadline for the program might be and if there might be 
brochures prepared? Dr Wearn said that the program was still getting started and hopefully 
brochures would be ready some time in March. Dr. Wallace noted that the Math Department 
sponsors the Math Olympics in March which brings a lot of high level high school students to 
campus and marketing to them might have advantages, since the Math department awards the 
winners scholarships but never get taken up on the offers. Ms. Henry raised the point concerning 
the advis
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Dr. Frazier presented one piece of new business to set up the ad hoc committee to work with the 
Executive Committee and the chair-elect (Dr. Lanning) to clean up the by-laws. He asked for a 
motion to establish the committee. Dr. Spaid pointed out that as the Chair of the Faculty Senate, Dr. 
Frazier could probably just appoint one without a motion. Dr. Frazier asked Mr. Wallace if he was 
still interested in serving, and Mr. Wallace said ‘yes’. Dr. Frazier then asked for a few more 
volunteers. Dr. Steve Wallace and Dr. Shannon Beasley volunteered.  {NB: Kirby Swensen has also 
agreed to serve on this committee}. 
 
Other Reports 
 
Dr. Frazier made the announcement that the next meeting of the Senate would be on December 1, at 
the same time and place, and noted that the spring schedule was not yet in place. 
 
Dr. Frazier also reminded those Senators attending by video-conference to email either himself or 
Dr. Burt to confirm their attendance for the record. 
 
Dr. Frazier then asked for a motion to adjourn the meeting. Dr. Patillo made the motion, and Dr. 
Scordato seconded. 
 
 
Kathleen Burt, Recorder 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 


